
     This Thursday, January 17th, our 
music ministry will present an evening 
of meditative song, known as Taize, 
We do this in solidarity with the tens of 
thousands of pilgrims in Washington 
DC, who participate that same evening 
in a  Prayer Vigil for Life. This is an 
opportunity for us to add our prayers to 
the ones of those participating in the 
march for life in Washington for a 
greater respect for all human life from 
the moment of conception to the time 
of natural death.  
     Beginning next weekend, we will 
collect your gently used or new coats 
for our thirteenth annual 'Be a Buddy 
Coat Drive'. This drive started in 
memory of a very generous man here 
at the parish, Mr. Bud Hassien. A 
devoted group, led by his widow, 
Maureen Hassein, seems to outdo 
themselves every year with the 
success of this venture. It has been 
estimated that over 15,000 coats have 
been collected since the inception of 
this drive thirteen years ago. Last year 
alone, almost 3000 coats were 
donated. In addition to the Coat 
Donations, gently used gloves, mittens 
and scarves are also being accepted. 
Next week, in addition to the Coat 
Drive we will also sponsor a Bake 
Sale. All proceeds from that sale will 
be used to purchase additional coats 
and accessories to add to the items 
that we collect.  
     Many of the coats stay here in our 
local community, but many go to other 
outreach programs and churches. 
Coats will be distributed through the 
St. Vincent de Paul Society, the 
Capuchin Soup Kitchen, St. Patrick 
Senior Center in Detroit, Holy Trinity 
and St. Ann Parish among others. The 
groups that receive these coats are 
always very grateful. On behalf of the 
parish and the 'Be a Buddy Coat Drive' 
Committee - THANKS to all of you who 
will open your hearts to ensure that 
more people can stay warm this 
winter. 
 
                Have a great week! 
                        Blessings! 
    

Fr. Chris 

    Caf® aôBecket 
will be waiting for 
you  in the Family 
Life Center  Sunday, 
January 13th, 
after ALL the Sunday 

masses, brought to you by the good 
people in our awesome 
Hospitality Committee!  Come 
on down;  coffee, teas, milk, 
and fresh donuts await you!  
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     Prayer in the spirit of the Taiz® 
Community is a meditative form of 
common prayer. Gathered in the 
presence of Christ we sing 
uncomplicated, repetitive songs, 
uncluttered by too many words, 
allowing the mystery of God to 
become tangible through the 
beauty of simplicity. A few words 
sung over and over again reinforce 
the meditative quality of prayer. 
They express a basic reality that 
can quickly be grasped by the 
intellect and that gradually 
penetrates the whole being.  
     On Thursday, January 17th, 
some 20,000 pilgrims will gather at 
the Basilica of the National Shrine 
of the Immaculate Conception in 
Washington, DC, for a Prayer Vigil 
for Life.  Join us here at St. 
Thomas aôBecket at 7 PM as we 
add our prayers together with 
theirs, in solidarity, for a greater 
respect for all human life, and for 
all those participating in the March 
for Life on Friday.  

Thursday,  
January 17th 
7 PM 
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 Knights of Columbus Free 

Throw Championship 
Msgr. Clement H. Kern  
Council #8284 

Sunday, January 20, 2019  
in the Family Life Center 

 
The Free Throw contest is free 
and open to all boys and girls  
between the ages of 9-14. 

Proof of age and a parent must 
sign the consent form  
at registration. 

Registration 1:30 PM 
Contest begins at 2:00 PM  
Winners in each age group  

advance to the  
district competition. 
Call David Lengel,  
(734) 516-4930,   

for more information. 

New Year, New You 
     As a particularly zealous fitness 
aficionado, you can often find me 
over at Life Time Fitness when Iôm 
not here at the church. Indoor cycle, 
yoga, weight lifting, runningðyou 
name it, I love it. Every January, Iôm 
astounded by the huge increase in 
people working out as they dive 
head first into their fitness 
resolutions for the New Year. Iôve 
grown accustomed to the yearly 
grumbles in the locker room from 
the ñregularsò who have to deal with 
the inconvenience of so many 
people trying to use the machines 
and equipment that used to be so 
readily accessible. Personally, I 
think itôs wonderful that so many 
people make the effort to improve 
their lives by committing to their 
bodies and to their health. Saint 
Paul reminds us that our bodies are 
temples of the Holy Spirit (1 Cor 
6:19), and thus caring for this 
temple is an important virtue of the 
Christian life (Gal 5:16-24).  
     Now that January is almost 
halfway gone, however, the throngs 
of people in the gym have 
noticeably started to wane, leaving 
only abandoned goals and 
disillusioned dreams to fill the once 
crowded space. Resolutions, it 
turns out, are often too strict and 
too demanding to become a 
permanent reality. 
     But what if we made a different 
kind of commitment in the New 
Year - a commitment thatôs both 
realistic and life-giving. I would like 
to suggest, dear friends, that you 
consider starting off this New Year 
of 2019 by joining one of the many 
beautiful liturgical ministries our 
parish has to offer. Making a 
commitment to your faith community 
can be just as rewarding and 
beneficial to your well-being as any 
other resolutions you might think of. 
Might you consider joining the 
Greeter Ministry and help us 
welcome all the wonderful faces 
that pass through our parish doors 
during the weekend?   Perhaps you  

(continuedé.) 

Support Life 
     In preparation for this yearôs 
annual march in January, the Knights 
of Columbus is asking for your 
support by praying a novena with us.  
Please pray the following prayer for 
nine consecutive days beginning 
January 14th for those traveling to 
Washington D.C. and all those 
supporting life. 
 

Prayer for Life 
O Mary, bright dawn of the new world, 

Mother of the living, to you do we entrust 
the cause of life:  Look down, O Mother, 

upon the vast numbers of babies not 
allowed to be born, of the poor whose 
lives are made difficult, of men and 
women who are victims of brutal 

violence, of the elderly and the sick killed 
by indifference or out of misguided mercy. 

Grant that all who believe in your Son 
May proclaim the Gospel of life with 

Honesty and love to the people of our 
time.  Obtain for them the grace to accept 
that Gospel as a gift ever new, the joy of 
celebrating it with gratitude throughout 

their lives and the courage to bear witness 
to it resolutely, in order to build, together 
with all people of good will, the civilization  
of truth and love, to the praise and glory  

of God, the Creator and lover of life.  
Amen 

Pope John Paul II 
Evangelium Vitae, 1995 

  
 

Msgr. Clement H. Kern Council 8284  

Dear Friends, 
     On behalf of the VA 
Ann Arbor Healthcare 
System patients and 
staff, we would like to 
extend our appreciation 

to you for your donation of socks, 
underwear, t-shirts, toiletries, books and 
comfort items. 
     It is through the efforts of 
community partners like you who 
allow us to continue our mission to 
honor Americaôs Veterans by 
providing exceptional healthcare that 
improves their health and well-being.  
Your thoughtfulness also reflects the 
concern and compassion that our 
community feels for out Veterans. 
    Thank you for your continued 
support! 
    Sincerely,  
      Ginny L. Creasman 
      VA Ann Arbor Healthcare System 
      Ann Arbor, MI 

might be interested in serving as a 
Eucharistic Minister - a particularly 
beautiful ministry where you are able 
to facilitate an encounter between the 
People of God and the Body of 
Christ. Our Usher Ministry, too, plays 
a vital role in the success of our 
liturgies and is comprised of the 
unsung, behind-the-scenes heroes 
who assist in a variety of ways. 
     Registration and training for these 
ministries is easily accessible and 
freely available. Just head over to our 
website (abecket.org) and click the 
link at the bottom of the page that 
says, ñGet involvedéò Our parish 
community is in particular need of 
Greeters; I hope you will give special 
consideration to joining this important 
and engaging ministry! 
     I hope you will consider starting off 
this New Year with a realistic, 
attainable commitment to your faith.   
I think this is one resolution youôll be 
glad you made. 
 

Kevin Ryan 
Director of Music & Liturgy 
kevin.ryan@abecket.org 
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ST. THOMAS § BECKET 
555 S. Lilley Rd., Canton, MI   48188 

              Main Office:        (734) 981-1333   
 Rel. Ed. Office:   (734) 981-6680 

               Office Fax:         (734) 981-1481 
 

 MASS SCHEDULE 

Saturday -  4:30 PM; 
Sunday - 8 AM, 10 AM & 12 PM  

Mon., Tues., Thurs., Fri. -   9:00 AM  

Reconciliation  - Sat. at 3:00 PM 
 

PASTORAL MINISTRY 
Fr. Christopher Maus, Pastor  

fr.chris@abecket.org 
Fr. Jeff Allan, Weekend Assistant 

James Ward, Deacon  
deacon.jim@abecket.org 

Lisa Bittner, Pastoral Minister  
lisa.bittner@abecket.org 

 

CHILDRENõS  FAITH  FORMATION 
Betsy Crapps,  Director 

betsy.crapps@abecket.org 
Anne Truax, Asst. Director 
anne.truax@abecket.org 

 

YOUTH MINISTRY 
Stephanie Tierney, Director  

stephanie.tierney@abecket.org 
 

ADULT  FAITH  FORMATION  
Deacon Jim Ward, Director  

 

MUSIC  MINISTRY 
Kevin Ryan, Dir. of Music and Liturgy  

kevin.ryan@abecket.org  
Janine Grady-Creedon, Associate Dir. 

janine.grady@abecket.org 
 
 

PARISH ADMINISTRATION 
Grace Pellerito, Dir. of Finance & Admin.  

grace.pellerito@abecket.org 
Barbara Palazzolo, Office Mgr./Editor  

barb.palazzolo@abecket.org 
Pam Michels, Parish Secretary/Website  

pam.michels@abecket.org 
Rick St. Peter, Maintenance  - 

rick.stpeter@abecket.org 
 
 

BAPTISMS  
Celebrated Monthly - Must be registered in 

the parish at least  3 months prior to  
Baptism date - Contact Deacon Jim Ward 

 
 

OFFICE SCHEDULE: 

Monday - Thursday:  9AM - 9PM 

Friday:   9AM - 5PM 
(closed for lunch 12:30 PM - 1:30 PM)  

Saturday:  Closed 

Sunday:   9AM to 1PM 
 
 

MARRIAGE  
Contact the parish office   

  
  

PARISH  PASTORAL COUNCIL 
Angie Mazurek   -  parishcouncil@abecket.org  

 
 

All Saints Catholic School  
(734) 459-2490 

www.allsaintscs.com 

 

8:30 AM - 2:30 PM 
Drop Ins Welcomed 

 

´Be a Buddyµ  

Annual Coat Drive  

is Coming Back! 
     Please clean out 
your coat closet!!   St. 
Thomas aôBecket will be 
holding this popular coat drive 
January 19

th
 through the 27

th
.   We 

will take clean, gently used baby 
buntings, snow suits, hoodies, and 
especially coats and jackets of any 
size!  We also accept clean used 
mittens, gloves and scarfs.  Please 
put mittens and gloves in a 
plastic bag so they do not get 
separated. 
     In the past we have also been 
able to take advantage of the after 
Christmas sales to purchase new 
coats at 50 to 70% off.   If you 
would like to make a monetary 
donation to help us take advantage 
of these discounted prices ï there 
are special envelopes available in 
the Gathering Area.  Checks can be 
made out to ñSt. Thomas 
aôBecket.ò 
     In addition, to help raise money 
there will be a Bake Sale on the 
weekend of January 19

th
-20

th
 after 

each Mass.  If you can help support 
us by baking for this event, the sign-
up sheets will be in the Gathering 
Area this weekend. 

(see COATS on page 5)  
 

Coat Drive Bake 

Sale Coming Soon 
     Weôre having a 

Bake Sale on January 19th-20th to 
raise money for the ñBe a Buddyò 
Coat Drive.  We will need many, 
many bakers to make this a success.  
We need men, women, children, 
teens - the whole family - to bake 
their favorite goodies.   Some items 
that sell well are cupcakes, cookies, 
cakes, pies, Rice Krispy treats, 
brownies, bar cookies, and various 
breads.   Sign up sheets will be in 
the Gathering Area next weekend.  

    Please bring your donation in a 
disposable container, wrapped in 
plastic wrap, and please label  what 
it is (sometimes we canôt tell by 
looking at it  - what flavor it is, and 
whether or not it has nuts, or sugar 
free, etc.)  All of the funds raised 
(ALL) will be used to purchase new 
coats, now on sale, to add to what 
we collect. 
    Baked goods can be dropped off 
in the main parish office on Friday, 
January 19th, or before Mass on 
Saturday, January 20th.   
 

     A new 6-week Bible study session 
will begin on Wednesday, Jan. 23rd. 
     Are you looking for an opportunity 
to deepen your relationship with 
Jesus and your understanding of the 
Bible?  Well here is what you have 
been looking for!    
     On Wednesday, January 23rd we 
will be starting a group study of The 
Gospel of Luke (Part 1).  The 
Gospel of Luke demonstrates the 
universal nature of Jesus' mission 
and the compassion of God. Part 
One of this study includes Luke 1:1 - 
11:54, taking the reader from the 
infancy narratives of John the Baptist 
and Jesus to their births and then to 
the Galilean ministry of Jesus.  
     We will be using the Catholic Little 
Rock Scripture Study program.  This 
is a prayer-based Bible study that 
includes at home daily scripture 
reading, expert commentary and 
journaling. Our weekly 90-minute 
meeting will include prayer, sharing 
with a small group and a short video. 
The only cost, $12.95 is to cover the 
study materials. The Gospel of Luke 
(part 2) will be offered during Lent. 
     The 6 sessions will be on January 
23 & 30, Feb 6, 13, 20 and 27 at 7:00 
PM - 8:45 PM, in the Adult Faith 
Formation Room. 
      I hope you will prayerfully 
consider joining us!  No need to sign 
up - just come join us on January 
23rd at 7:00 PM. 
     If you have questions please 
contact: Deacon Jim at deacon. 
jim@abecket.org or Steve Kempfer 
at steve383@wowway.com  

http://www.allsaintscs.com
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     Are you a mom who feels shy about joining a group of women? We totally 
get it and have been there! Come check us out! Day and evening events 
available. 

Mom's Group Evening Meeting 
Wednesday, February 23, 2019 

7:30-9PM, Room 10 
 

Mom's Group Daytime Meeting 
Topic: Ignatian Meditation 
Speakers: Jessica Rimer 
Thursday, February 24, 2019 
9:30-11:30AM, AFF Room 

 
 

     Free child care available at meetings. Please join our Facebook and Google 
groups for updates!  Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/groups/abecket 
moms        E-Mail: becketmomscanton@gmail.com  

SVDP  

NEWSLETTER 

Poke-n-STAB Quilters 
     I hope everyone had a safe and happy New Years!            
I would like to update you on what is happening with our 
Quilters. 
     We were asked to make blankets for the Heart to Heart 
Foundation, and with the extra help we had from our 
parishioner donations, we were able to fill five extra large 

bags with blankets!!   Thank you for your donations!   I am proud of our 
Ladies who have pitched in and loved making them all. We probably made 
close to 45-50 blankets. 
     I also would like to congratulate the person who won the Quilt at our 
Christmas craft show with a large bid. Thank you. 
    I am planning on going through out stash and see what new project we can 
do this year.  I will try and get you pictures soon. 
 

Sharon Zmuda 

       Many of our clients reside in a 
mobile home park.  They are 
advertised as being an economical 
place to live where you can ñown 
your own home,ò or ñlive rent-free for 
x number of monthsò, etc.  It all 
sounds so enticing, and as if it will 
be the answer to every housing and 
budgetary problem.    
     Unfortunately, many of our clients 
find out otherwise after moving in.  
Apparently not all mobile home 
parks are created equal.  Even if the 
trailer itself can be purchased 
outright, there is still the rental fee 
for the tiny plot of land it sits on - 
usually in the neighborhood of $400 
a month.  In the parks we visit, this 
amount includes the water bill.  If 
you are also paying rent on the 
trailer itself, then you are looking at a 
monthly fee approaching $1,000. 
     A number of our clients have had 
to call us for help because they 
unexpectedly received a separate 
water bill for an exorbitant amount.  
They were told they must have a 
leak somewhere causing an 
excessive amount of water usage.  A 
recent client paid to have her trailer 
checked for leaks inside and out 
only to be told no leaks could be 
found to explain her $600 water bill. 
     Many trailers we visit are in poor 
condition.  Some are sold ñas is.ò  
Another client bought such a trailer 
and soon discovered the floors were 
rotten.  She had to seek other living 
arrangements for herself and her 
children until the trailer could be 
made habitable.  Heating costs for a 
trailer can also be unexpectedly high 
because they are often not well-
insulated and cold air can even blow 
in from underneath. 
     Our hearts go out to the clients 
we find in these situations.  They get 
behind financially for various 
reasons, then late fees and court 
fees are added to their amount due, 
and eviction notices are received.  In 
no time their dreams of home 
ownership and carefree living are 
gone. Unfortunately, where else can 
they turn for less expensive 
housing?  Options are few. 

(See SVDP on page 5) 
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ANSWER:  A webbing dress!  
 
 

     Today is the Baptism of the Lord.  
We celebrate this day to commemorate 
when Jesus was baptized in the 
Jordan River by John the Baptist.  
Please pay attention to the readings, 
as well.  They speak about the Holy 
Spirit, peace, and love.  The 
responsorial psalm is The Lord will 
bless his people with peace.  I pray 
that you can find the peace and joy of 
Christ in 2019.   
 

IMPORTANT DATES 
Week of Jan. 21st:   No Class ï  
 Martin Luther King, Jr. 
Week of Jan. 28th:  Circle of Grace         
              For  Grades 3/4 
Week of Feb. 11th:  Circle of Grace 
 for Grades 5/6 
 
Gospel Reading: Lk 3:15-16,21-22 
Key Passage:  And a voice came 
from heaven, ñYou are my Son, the 
Beloved; with you I am well pleased.ò  
Family Questions of the Week:   
Adults:  Do you think that God was 
ñwell pleasedò by your actions in 
recent weeks?  Why? 
Children:  What good thing could you 
do this week that would be pleasing 
to God? 
 

Have a blessed week!   
Betsy 

 

For the Kids: 
What does a spiderôs bride wear? 
 
 
 
 
For the Adults:   
Thought of the Day! 
ñYou've gotta dance like there's 
nobody watching, 
Love like you'll never be hurt, 
Sing like there's nobody listening, 
And live like it's heaven on earth.ò  

 
ˈ William W. Purkey 

Children³s Faith Formation 

January is a very busy month for 

the Church in promoting the 

Culture of Life! 

Ready¦. Set¦.GO!  Tomorrow 

begins 9 Days for Life. 

    Monday, January 14
th
 begins the 

Bishopôs Novena for Life, a beautiful 
and simple way to connect our 
prayers with tens of thousands of 
Catholics across America. It can be 
as simple as getting a very short 
prayer via text message each of the 
nine days, or an email with a longer 
prayer, meditation, and suggestions 
for actions we can take. See 
9daysforlife.com for how to do it, 
or text ñ9daysò to 99000.  
     Thursday, January 17

th
, is the 

Taize Vigil for Life here at St. 
Thomas aôBecket. In this way we 
join our prayers in solidarity with the 
tens of thousands gathered at the 
Basilica of the National Shrine in 
Washington, D.C., on the eve of the 
March for Life.  
     The March for Life is the largest 
pro-life gathering in America each 
year. Through its inspirational 
speakers and the attendance of so 
many people, this Pro-Life March 
helps raise awareness of the 
tragedies against the dignities of the 
human person, and helps to 
promote the various aspects of the 
Culture of Life in our society, 
especially among the youth.  

COATS 
(continued from page 3) 
 
     Where do the coats go?  We 
begin with requests from our own 
parish and the local schools.  
Thanks to your generosity we have 
also been able to offer assistance 
to Holy Trinity Parish, St. Maryôs of 
Redford, Wayne County Homeless 
Shelter, Phoenix Academy of 
Detroit, AAA Pregnancy, Christ the 
King, St. Patôs Parish, St. Vincent 
DePaul, the Capuchin Soup Kitchen and 
Detroit Rescue Mission, just to name a 
few.  Obviously the need for coats is 
always great! 
     This wonderful tradition was 
started here to honor a former 
parishioner  Bud Hassien.  When 
he passed away, his friends wanted 
to honor his memory knowing that 
he would be the first person to give 
you the coat off his back.  Over the 
years, over 15,000 coats have been 
donated due to your 
generosity!        
    Thank you in 
advance for your 
continued support of 
this great cause!! 

 

SVDP 
(continued from page 4) 
 
     Over the years we have been 
able to help many of these families.  
We often donôt know what the future 
held for them, but it is our hope that 
the help we gave was just what they 
needed to get back on the right 
track.  Jesus had no place to lay His 
head.  He considers the help our 
parish was able to give as though 
done for Him.  What better thanks 
could there be? 
 
 

St. Vincent de Paul, pray for us,  
our benefactors and those we serve. 

 

Please remember we can only take   
NON-PERISHABLE food (nothing that needs 
refrigeration)  in the wagons, and please 
check expiration dates on the containers. 


